Freedom of Information Act 2000 and Environmental Information Regulations Act 2004

Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

· Does the Leicester City Council procure plastic bottles for use in local authority premises; if so, how many per year over the last 5 years?
The information you have requested is not held.  This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, because, in accordance with section 1.1; this information is not held by Leicester City Council. 

The following exception is also applicable under the Environmental Information Regulations, reg.12 (4) (a) Leicester City Council does not hold the information requested.
· How many or what percentage of the plastic bottles used within the Leicester City Council are recycled and how many go to landfill? 

5 tonnes of plastic bottles were collected for recycling from Council 
buildings 
in 2017/18. Data is not held on the number or percentage of 
plastic bottles 
that are landfilled. Therefore, letter acts as a refusal notice under section 
17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, because, in accordance 
with section 1.1; this information is not held by Leicester City Council. 


The following exception is also applicable under the Environmental 
Information Regulations, reg.12 (4) (a) Leicester City Council does not hold 
the information requested.

Does the Leicester City Council have a specific policy relating to plastic 
bottle usage among Council staff and elected officials? If so, please 
provide further details.
Leicester City Council does not have a specific policy relating to plastic bottle usage, but our Environmental Policy states that the authority will: 

“Minimise waste and the impact of its disposal by applying the ‘waste hierarchy’: reducing, reusing, recycling or composting and energy recovery before landfill of what remains” and
“specify goods that, wherever possible, have a minimal environmental impact in the extraction or sourcing of materials, manufacture, transport, use and disposal.”

This informs our approach to procurement of goods, including packaging such as plastic bottles, as well as our approach to any waste generated.

· Does the Leicester City Council have a specific policy relating to plastic bottle usage at premises owned or leased out to 3rd parties? If so, please provide further details.
No.

· Is the Leicester City Council engaged with any local initiatives to reduce plastic bottle waste? If so, please provide further details. 
The Council provides a household waste recycling service to enable plastic bottles generated by residents in the city to be recycled.  It also operates an in-house recycling scheme for waste from council offices, which similarly enables plastic bottles generated by council staff to be recycled.

Further options for addressing the environmental impacts of plastic waste, including engagement with local initiatives, are being explored.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

